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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

 Sunday, 27th June   Bus Trip to Sirromet Winery 

 Sunday, 25th July   Christmas in July 

 Saturday 28th August  50th Anniversary Gala Dinner Dance 

 Sunday 19th September  Have A Chat & Food Fair 

 Saturday 23rd October  Halloween Dance 

 Saturday, 18th December Christmas Carols & Function 

 Friday, 31st December  New Year’s Eve Dinner Dance 

 Sunday, 13th February  Valentines Day Lunch 

The Committee makes every attempt to hold the events as advertised 
but there may be instances when changes are unavoidable.   

Functions are also subject to COVID-19 restrictions 

 

                                   TO ALL MEMBERS 
 
Membership Fees expired on 31st January 2021. Please send your renewal for 2021/2022 
without delay.  A Membership Subscription / Renewal form is included in this issue.   
 
Members who have not renewed their Subscription will no longer receive the              
Newsletter and will be unable to enjoy member rates at functions.  

 



 

 

 

 
COMMITTEE CONTACT  

INFORMATION 
 

 
President:  Laurensz Manricks 
   0408 414 973 
   lmanricks@bigpond.com 
 
  
Vice President 1: Gerard Fernando   
   3285 2793 or 0407 453 535  
   gerard_fernando@bigpond.com 
 
Vice President 2: Susan Fahir 
   3878 4782 or 0409 262 855 
   susanfahir@bigpond.com 
 
 
Hon. Secretary: Denis Anthonisz    
   0432 411 383 
   denisanthonisz@gmail.com 
 
Asst. Secretary: Suzie Anthonisz 
   0409 533 540 
   sbanthonisz@gmail.com    
 
  
Hon. Treasurer: David Tambyah 
   0409 004 650  
   tambyahd@bigpond.net.au 
    
Asst. Treasurer: Thomazine Fernando  
   3285 2793 or 0419 480 808 
   thomazinefernando@bigpond.com 
 
Club Captain: Sandun Wickremasinghe 
   0428 538 953  
   sandunpw@yahoo.com 
    
General  Committee:   
 
   Fyri Fahir 
   3878 4782 or 0417 787 248 
   fyri.fahir@gmail.com 
 
   Ray Anthonisz 
   3353 8574 or 0416 844 374 
   rayanthonisz@hotmail.com 
 
   Tyrone Allon 
   0403 205 423 
   tyrone.allon@gmail.com 
 
   Marcelle Moran   
   0407 360 046  
   marcellemoran1@gmail.com 
 

 
   * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
 
Newsletter Co-ordinator & Membership Records: 
    
   Susan Fahir   
   3878 4782 or 0409 262 855  
   susanfahir@bigpond.com 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO INCLUDE A                   
CONGRATULATORY MESSAGE         

IN THE 50th ANNIVERSARY  
SOUVENIR?  

 

This 25 word space could be yours  
for only $25 

 

Spaces are selling fast! 

Contact Alan Western 
 

alanwestern@bigpond.com 

 
 
 
Please note ruling about non-attendance at 
our Dances and Have-a-Chat parties.  
 
RULE:  Non-attendance at Events after           
tickets have been sold 
 
1. If a member or guest having booked a 

place at an event and cannot attend due 
to unforeseen circumstances and does   
not   notify the Club organiser, or cancels 
their  attendance, less than 48 hours           

before the function date, the member or 
guest, must pay the full price of the        
Entrance fee (ticket fee). 

 
2. If a member or guest having booked a 

place at an event and cannot attend and        
informs the Club event organiser atleast            
48 hours before the Function date, the 
Club will refund the Entrance fee            
(Ticket fee) less the cost of the food as per 
the Caterer’s charge. 

 CHANGE OF  

POSTAL ADDRESS 

 
Please note the Club’s new postal  address: 

 

Silver Fawn Club Inc. 

P.O. Box 5005 

Brendale 4500 

 

mailto:tfernando.petrie@ljh.com.au


 

 

 

 
 
Hi everyone,  
 
It’s hard to believe that we are already into June. 2021 is moving fast and the committee and I have had our hands full 
with so many challenges with our 50th Jubilee Dance.  Countless hours have been spent visiting our venue, negotiating 
the best package we possibly can, and making hundreds of other decisions in preparation for the Dance.   
 
As mentioned in my last report, plans to hold our function at the Grand Chancellor Hotel in June were scuttled by the 
weight of member feedback voicing concerns about our choice of venue.  By extension, our members’ concerns        
effectively ruled out many other hotels which have a quarantine wing to their business.  So it was back to the drawing 
board and urgently too as we scrambled to find an alternative.   
 
You will probably know by now that we have booked and confirmed the Ballroom at Victoria Park Golf Club on       
Saturday 28th August for our Dance.  After all the feedback we’ve been receiving from our members, we thought we 
would be fortunate to have 150 guests at the function and budgeted for a worst, most likely and best case scenario of 
120, 150 and 170 guests respectively.   To our absolute surprise, we received over 300 requests for tickets from      
members and their guests!!  We immediately set up another visit to Victoria Park and after a lot of discussion,          
established that we can fit  a maximum of 240 guests.  So once again, we had to re-visit everything including a possible 
change to their Marquee which holds 350+ guests, but unfortunately it was already booked on the same day.  We even 
considered a possible date change yet again, to try and fit everyone in.  After many long hours of deliberation, the 
Committee made the following key decisions: 
 
• To stick with the Ballroom (with 240 people) and NOT change the date. 
• To give ALL members who had booked a guaranteed ticket, and put everyone else (ie. all non-member friends of   

members) on a waiting list.      
• To put some very strict rules around paying for tickets early so that we can quickly establish what extra tickets are 

available to offer to people on the waiting list. 
 
I’m sorry we’ll be unable to have all the friends of all members at our function, but I assure you that we have done the 
best we can and more, and been extremely fair and diligent in our decision making, all things considered.  Believe me, 
it’s been a very challenging time for us but we have stepped up to the plate and made the hard decisions that you        
expect of us.  You should be very proud of your Committee, as I am.   
 
On a related matter, one of the commitments I made to you as President was full transparency of how we operate.  In 
keeping with this promise, I need to tell you that budgeting on having 150-170 guests, and to keep the tickets as        
affordable as possible, we decided to subsidise the tickets prices as much as possible.  The problem is that with a full 
house of 240 people, we are now well overspent in what we budgeted to subsidise.  In other words, the more people we 
have attending the function, the more we are losing. It would’ve been much more financially astute to set a cut off at 
our budgeted 150 or 170 guests to maintain our fiscal responsibilities, but made the tough decision to go well over 
budget to ensure every possible  member of the Club had the opportunity to come celebrate this ‘once-in-50-year’ 
event.   
 
We’ll have to be very diligent in the coming year or two to re-coup some of our overspending and replenish our        
reserves.  In the meantime, if you could help us with any donations or gifts for the raffle, or with some adverting in our 
souvenir, please talk to any of the Committee members.  It all helps.   
 
In other news, I want to let you know that we have been doing some work with the Federation of Sri Lankan              
Organisations in Queensland (FSOQ) in recent weeks.  For those that don’t know about FSOQ, there is an article in this 
Newsletter written by Marcelle Moran with more detail about FSOQ and the important work it does for all Sri Lankan 
clubs and indeed to help all Sri Lankans in both Brisbane and ‘back home’.  At present, I want to promote a special 
‘buy-a-bed’ campaign being supported by all Sri Lankan Clubs, under guidance from FSOQ.  Essentially we need 
funds to send 350 much-needed hospital beds donated by the Mater Hospital to the Sri Lankan hospitals facing massive 
overcrowding due to Covid-19.   Please see the flyer in this Newsletter about this campaign, and please give generously 
to this worthy cause. 
 
We had our first Have-a-Chat for the year on 16th May and once again, it was a great way to spend a Sunday afternoon 
with some great food from Thilani Caterers, great music from Ray Anthonisz and all the fun of two rounds of            
bingo. Our Club Captain Sandun Wickramasinghe has written a separate report on the function later in this Newsletter.   
Our plans for ‘Christmas in July’ are in full swing and we hope to have a great turnout so please book tickets early to 
ensure you don’t miss out.  And just for something a bit different, we are also planning a bus trip to Sirromet Winery at 
Mount Cotton in June.  More information about these two events can also be found in this Newsletter.  
 
That’s about all for now.  Keep well and stay safe everyone.  All the best. 
 
Laurensz Manricks 



 

 

 

 

A BUS TRIP TO BASK IN THE  
WINTER SUN 

 

Join us on a Bus Trip to Sirromet Winery at  

Mt. Cotton on Sunday 27th June 2021.  

 

The bus will leave from The Aspley Hypermarket at 9.30am and depart Sirromet 

at approximately 2.30pm.  A southside pick up at Carina Leagues Club can be arranged should there be  

sufficient interest.  You will have plenty of time to have a coffee, or take in some Wine tasting at the Cellar 

Door for $5.00.  The Cellar Door Café also caters for light lunch, pizza or shared platters.  The day at       

Sirromet is yours.  Bus tickets for this new experience will be $25.00.  There are limited seats on the bus so 

bookings will be on a first come first served basis.   

 

There are other experiences to be had at Sirromet– just visit their website (https://www.sirromet.com/visit-us/

experiences ) where you can book yourself in for a ‘Winery and Tasting Tour’ at a cost of $20.00 or a round 

of  Supa Golf  (golf played with oversized clubs and oversized balls)   These experiences need to booked        

independently via their website or phone.  The bus should arrive no later than 10.30am so you can take that 

into consideration when making any bookings.  

 

Please contact Denis Anthonisz on 0432 411 383 or Susan Fahir on 0409 262 855 to book your seat no later 

than 13 June.  

 

 
RODE, Yvonne Maxine 
Passed away suddenly on Wednesday 7th April 2021, aged 79 years.  
Loved wife of Annesley (dec), loving mother and mother-in-law of Chris and Sharon, much 
loved "Nana Max" to Ayden and Ethan. Loved sister of Rochelle (and Peter), Howard (and Inger).  
       
CRONER - CLEMENT (DINDY)  
Passed away on 21st April 2021. Beloved husband of Mavis Croner (Nee De Fransz) and loving father of       
Suzette Randall and Marsha Croner, father-in-law of Jade Randall and loving grandchildren Jordan, Sienna 
and Zahara.  Brother-in-law of Egerton and Ovil de Fransz, Herbie and Lorraine Tucker. 
 
The Management Committee wishes to extend their sincere sympathies to Yvonne’s family and to 
Mavis and family.  

OBITUARIES 

https://www.sirromet.com/visit-us/experiences
https://www.sirromet.com/visit-us/experiences


 

 

 

 

 

  Sunday, 25th July, 2021 
    12.00 noon to 4.00 p.m. 

    
       Mitchelton Senior Citizens Hall 

                          30 Tel-El-Kebir Street, Mitchelton 
 

 
 

      
  
  

 
   
 
     
 
 
 

 
   
  

    
 
 

 Bookings close Wednesday,   
14th July unless booked out earlier 

Delicious Sri Lankan Christmas Fare 
 Sri Lankan Entrée 
 Lamprais 
 Plated Sri Lankan Sweets 
 Christmas Cake 

Melodious Music by Ray Anthonisz 

GAMES OF  
CHRISTMAS  

FUN AND                  
LAUGHTER 

Members: $30.00 
Guests:  $40.00 
Children Under 18: $20.00 

For Bookings Contact: 
 
Denis Anthonisz  0432 411 383  
Marcelle Moran  0407 360 046 
David Tambyah  0409 004 650 
Gerard Fernando  0407 453 535 
Susan Fahir   0409 262 855 

BYO  
DRINKS 

Tea &  
Coffee 

Provided 



 

 

 

      S i l v e r  F a w n  C l u b  I n c .   
            1970—2020 

           Golden Jubi lee  Dinner Dance  
               Saturday, 28th August 2021 

7.00 pm to 12 midnight 

  Victoria Park Golf Complex (Ballroom) 
309 Herston Road, Herston  

Sumptuous Three Course Dinner  
      Music by The Manricks Jam  

For tickets contact: 
Gerard  0407 453 535 
Laurensz 0408 414 973 
Denis  0432 411 383 
Herbie  0402 115 871 
Susan  0409 262 855 

Two Bottles of Wine & a Jug of Orange Juice on each Table of 10  
Drinks at Bar Prices.    No BYO.       

 

 

Tickets: 
 Members with more than 2 years            

continuous membership: $65.00 
 All other members: $70.00 
 Guests: $80.00  

Dress:   Gents:  Black Tie/Lounge 
Ladies: After Five 

Limited tickets available for members only  

on a first come first served basis  



 

 

 

EVENTS/FUNCT ION REPORTS  

 
 

The Camp was held last month from the 23rd to 26th April.  However, for      
reasons including Covid-19, we did not have the usual responses and it looked 
like we may have had to cancel this year. A big thank you to Judy Fernando and 
Pavithra Ratnayake who likely saved the camp by bringing the total number of 

attendees to 45.  Most of these people had never been to our camp and it was great to see new faces.   
       
As expected, we had a tremendous time with many activities. I must thank our Club Captain Sandun        
Wickremasinghe, Denis and Suzie Anthonisz for their dedicated hard work organizing the sports events and 
dinner dance, especially the creative décor at night. I must also thank Shirley Don, Julieta and Jerome    
Thambidurai’s family for helping in the kitchen and a donation from Subashini and Chelake Ratnaweera 
which we put towards one of our functions. Thank you also to those on roster for cleaning and washing up 
and to those who joined and helped where necessary.   
 
Our Cricket match and sports (Athletics) were a great success. Not to mention our concert with the highlight 
being the “Hawaiian Rhapsody” by Denis with his coconut shells and Sandun stringing along. Was great 
fun and we could not stop laughing.  I must also thank our new members who brought their own  musical 
instruments and sound system and played good music and karaoke.  A great time was had by the young and 
old. 
 
There were lots of people I should have thanked but far too many to mention everyone.  A big thank you to 
Susan and Fyri for their support given behind the scenes and not to forget the backbone of my life, my lovely 
wife for her help and support at the Camp, arranging, ordering, help with allocating cabins and serving fruit 
to players on the sporting ground. I must also thank the management of Lake Perseverance and Kerri from the 
Toowoomba Council for all their help and support. 
 
Although we did not make a surplus from the camp this year, we met many new friends and signed up new 
members who all indicated they will bring others to the club and future camps. This is great news considering 
we almost did not have a camp this year.  This will only mean a bigger and better camp next year!  
  
Please note that I have promised my wife that next year will be my last if I am to be nominated. I really do 
enjoy organizing the camp, but it does take a lot of time and energy. 
 
Thanks and appreciation to all you lovely people who attended and helped the Silver Fawn Club, the oldest         
Sri Lankan Club in Brisbane. 
 
Thanks and God bless you all 
Gerard Fernando 
CAMP LEADER 

ANNUAL CAMP 2021 



 

 

 

EVENTS/FUNCT ION REPORTS  

 

“Have-A-Chat”   

Sixty-seven members and guests descended onto Mitchelton Senior        
Citizens Club on 16th May 2021 for what turned out to be another          
enjoyable ‘Have a Chat ‘ held in typical Silver Fawn style.   
 
Our Club President Laurensz warmly welcomed members and guests to the 
event and  provided an update of the club activities for the rest of the year, 
with special mention about the preparations for the upcoming 50th Jubilee 
Dance in August.  He also touched on the Club’s involvement with FSOQ and the current ‘buy-a-bed’         
campaign launched to send 350 hospital beds donated by the Mater Hospital to Colombo.  See separate note 
in this Newsletter from Marcelle Moran regarding the FSOQ.  
 
As always, the members and guests were treated to a scrumptious buffet-style, Sri Lankan lunch followed by        
dessert.  This time, the catering was prepared by “Thilani “ and I particularly enjoyed the Sri Lankan style 
beef curry. 
 
Our one-man band and fellow committee member Ray Anthonisz entertained guests with a variety of         
popular songs presented in his inimitable style . We are most thankful to him for his wonderful performance 
which no doubt made for a lively and memorable afternoon. 
 
The much-awaited Bingo session had its usual thrills, spills and comedic heckling from the enthusiastic              
participants throughout.  The two games produced the usual four winners and plenty of laughter and fun 
along the way.  Thank you to our bingo callers Egerton and Sharyn. 
 
As always, our raffle was well patronised, and this time a second raffle was held to ‘sell-off’ the extra           
provisions left over from the recent Camp.  A big thank you for everyone’s support of both raffles which          
ultimately allowed both the Have-a-Chat and the 2021 Camp to cover costs.   
 
A big thank you to my fellow committee members who contributed in numerous ways to make this function 
a success and to our valued members and guests for their active  and eager participation, which made this 
event a memorable one.  We hope to see you all at our next function “Christmas in July”.  
 
Sandun Wickramasinghe  
Club Captain 

 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

We look forward to your support and patronage at our 
functions and hope you will have a long association with 
the Club and that you receive the same enjoyment and 
pleasure it has been able to provide to many of our      
members. 

Prasadi Indrawimala 

Toni La Brooy 

Wasantha & Sajee Muthuthantri 



 

 

 

PHOTOS -  HAVE A CHAT 16 MAY 2021  
 



 

 

 

PHOTOS -  ANNUAL CAMP  23 -26 APR I L   
 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
For regular updates 
please check the 
Club’s website  
 
www.silverfawn.com 

Letter to the Committee 
 
 
   An absolutely delightful family camp organised by the Silver Fawn club gave an opportunity to 
   cultivate new friendships while nurturing the old friendships. Some of us came  with a group of 
   friends, while others joined in just as a family unit. Camp was set up with utmost care for       
everyone, old, young and young at heart to engage with activities such as a Karaoke, sports  day, fancy dress,          
talent show and sing alongs, showing our musical talents. While walks to the lake and nature photography or 
simply relaxing on a hammock, gave everyone a chance to explore the surroundings, as well as rejoice 
in  watching children make friendships, and freely explore the campsite.  Games of Basketball, Table tennis and 
laughter of children running through the  grounds was a welcome sight for younger families. Scrumptious meals 
throughout the day satisfied all the members thoroughly. Contribution from families  to prepare  and serve meals, 
took many of us out of our comfort zones, yet added the sense of participation and  engagement as a community. 
Overall, an experience to be repeated.  
 
Regards 
Pavithra Ratnayake 



 

 

 

(RE) INTRODUCING THE ‘FSOQ’ 
 

As Laurensz mentioned in his President’s Report, we have been doing some work with the Federation of               
Sri Lankan Organisations in Queensland (FSOQ) in recent weeks.  By way of  background for those not aware        
of FSOQ, it was formed in 2013 to ensure a combined ‘QLD’ voice when engaging with the Australian and        
Sri Lankan Governments to better the lives of people in Sri Lanka and abroad.  The Silver Fawn Club was a 
founder member of FSOQ and under the leadership of our then President, Davenal Flanderka, made a large       
contribution to FSOQ’s establishment and growth, especially in those formative years.   Today, FSOQ’s              
membership comprises eight QLD-based Sri Lankan clubs providing a great diversity of views, goals and          
aspirations.   
 
Here are just some of FSOQ’s achievements, with the assistance of its member clubs: 
 
 Over 3,000 beds distributed to hospitals throughout Sri Lanka through partnering with the SL Ministry     

of Health and Rotary Jindalee. 
 New and second-hand cricket gear sent to the Foundation of Goodness (FOG), a project partnered by the 

Brookfield Cricket Club. 
 Used computers/laptops distributed throughout Sri Lanka. 
 Subsequent to the bomb blast in 2019, provided assistance in the form of food packages and recovery         

assistance to families.  
 Schoolbags with essential school supplies provided to students. 
 
Currently, FSOQ is collaborating with its member clubs on a few interesting projects: 
 
 Raising funds to transport another 350 nearly-new electric beds donated by mater hospitals to Sri Lanka.  

With increasing numbers of COVID-19 patients, Sri Lankan ICU Wards are facing an island wide severe 
shortage of beds.  Please see separate flyer in the Newsletter on how you can donate to this fund-raising. 

 Representing the Sri Lankan community in discussions with the Department of Home Affairs regarding  
the impact of COVID-19 in Sri Lanka, and its likely bearing on the local Queensland community. 

 Lodging a request with the Brisbane City Council to lease premises for use by the Sri Lankan Associations 
in Queensland.  The Council encourages community development by providing community organisations 
with facilities and other resources to deliver their activities, and FSOQ intends to leverage this Council    
initiative to provide a ‘home’ for its members associations to have their community work conducted in the 
premises.  

 Forming a sub-committee (including our President) to work on the challenging and highly sensitive issue  
of Domestic Violence, the objective being to provide information, support and counselling to anyone who 
has experienced or is at risk of family and domestic violence and/or sexual assault.   As a first stage, the   
sub-committee will develop the information for a web page which can be loaded onto all member clubs’      
websites.  Watch this space.    

 
For more information about FSOQ, please click on their website http://www.fsoq.com.au/ 
 
Marcelle Moran 

 

http://www.fsoq.com.au/


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

        SILVER FAWN CLUB INC.      

                           Founded 1970      

MEMBERSHIP - APPLICATION/RENEWAL 

SURNAME:..................................................................... GIVEN NAMES:................................................... ..... 
 
SPOUSE/PARTNER SURNAME:............................... GIVEN NAMES.......................................................... 
 
DEPENDENT CHILDREN (If not receiving a grant or income or is a full time student u25) NAMES & BIRTHDATES 

 
1)..........................................................     DOB:  ……..……….       2)...................................... ...............   DOB:  ……………….… 
   
3)..........................................................     DOB:  ……………...       4)..................................... ................   DOB:  ……………….…     
 
RESIDENTIAL ADDRESS:............................................................................................................................................................ 
 
...................................................................................................   STATE:.................................   POSTCODE:  ............................ 
CONTACT DETAILS: 
 
PHONE: (H) ……………………… PHONE: (B) ……………………… PHONE: (MOBILE): ……………………. 
 
EMAIL: ………………………………………………………………………... 
 

I can access Newsletters electronically**          OR    I wish to receive Newsletters by Post   
 

** A copy will be sent to your email address in PDF Format.  You will need “Adobe Reader” installed on your           
computer.  You can download a free copy at “www.adobe.com”.  

SIGNATURE:..........................................................................   DATE:  ………………………………………………….. 
 
The below section is to be completed for all new members 
 

PROPOSED BY:......................................................................  SIGNATURE:................................................................... 
(Financial Member) 
 

SECONDED BY:....................................................................  SIGNATURE:................................................................... 
(Financial Member) 

MEMBERSHIP RATES FOR NEW MEMBERS AND RENEWALS – Please tick relevant box below: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Family     $20.00 Single    $12.50 

Pensioner - Family    $12.50 Pensioner - Single  $10.00 

Interstate/Country    $10.00  Student (no income)  $  7.50 
 

 

 

Office Use Only 
Received from ……………………………….. the sum of $....................... as payment of membership for year 20…..              
 
Signed on behalf of the Silver Fawn Club Inc.  ……………….…………………………. 

 NEW MEMBERS - Please complete entire form 
RENEWALS - Please enter name and any change to personal details ONLY 

  

 

 

 

PAYMENT METHOD USED: CASH            CHEQUE       MONEY ORDER BANK TRANSFER 
 

 Cheques should be made payable to “Silver Fawn Club Inc.” 

 Bank Transfer: A/C Name: Silver Fawn Club Inc.  Commonwealth Bank. BSB: 064 131 A/C: 00902934                   
(Ref: Your initials and Surname) 

 Membership fees are from 1st February to 31st January and NOT for 12 months from the date of payment. 

 This form should be completed and sent to the Treasurer, Silver Fawn Club., P.O. Box 5005, Brendale 4500 

I hereby wish to become a Member/Renew my membership of the Silver Fawn Club Inc., and I agree to be 
bound by the rules and regulations of the Club. 

    



 

 

 

If  undeliverable return to: 
SILVER FAWN CLUB INC. 
P.O. Box 5005 
BRENDALE.  QLD 4500 

PRINT POST APPROVED 
100004282 

POSTAGE 
PAID  

AUSTRALIA 

SURFACE MAIL 

Silver Scene is the official Newsletter of the Silver Fawn Club Inc. and is published at least six times a year.   
Members are invited to submit any item of interest to be included in the Newsletter.  Any items submitted will 
be published at the discretion of the Management Committee. Articles may be edited for length and clarity. 
 

   Please address all correspondence to: 
   Silver Scene,  P O Box 5005, Brendale QLD 4500 
 
   DEADLINE:  Friday, 16th July 2021 
   (Items for inclusion in the next edition of Silver Scene should be submitted by this date) 
   

The President and Committee of the Silver Fawn Club Inc., do not  necessarily share or endorse the views of         
writers of articles published in this or future Newsletters. 

 

 

  
         
 

SPECIAL OFFER: 
Purchase 5 advertisements and  

get the 6th FREE!!  

   SILVER SCENE 
   ADVERTISING RATES 

Full Page         $75 
Half Page  $40 
Quarter Page    $20 


